
 

 

A Message from Mrs Moore 

The children have had a fantastic start to the school year. It has been wonderful to see all the children 

who ‘reached for the stars’ last week and children working hard in all classes. Welcome to our new 

Reception class and their parents, Mrs Fry has had a wonderful start with her new class and can’t believe 

how quickly they have settled into the school routines.  

Reading Update 

All of the children in Key Stage 2 should now have their Boom Reader login and reading book. On 

Thursday (19th September) the Senior Leadership Team will be monitoring which children have read 3 

times a week with an adult and logged on Boom Reader (Saturday-Thursday). Any children that haven’t 

read 3 times will be asked to read on Friday in school. Please try to dedicate 10 minutes to read with you 

child/ren, this can be their school reading book, their reading for pleasure book or other texts at home 

such as newspapers/comics. Just reading 3 times a week will make a huge difference to your child’s 

reading ability and support them with their learning at school, we thank you for your support with this.  

 

 

 

Homework 

In addition to your child’s reading, spellings and maths they will be given a ‘menu’ of homework projects 

to choose from. You only need to choose one of the activities to complete over the full half term.  

 

 

 

 

 

Asda ‘Rewards for Schools’ 

The school PTA have registered the school for rhe ‘rewards for schools’ initiaves. If you select our school 

on the Asada rewards app and scan each time you shop the school will receive 0.5% of the value of your 

shop. Thank you for your support! 
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Uniform expectations 

We will be completing a uniform check this week, any children not in the correct uniform will receive a 

letter home. All children are expected to wear full school uniform unless it is their PE day when they should 

wear their PE kit. Children should have: 

Reception – Year 4 – black or grey skirts/dress/trousers/shorts, a white polo shirt, royal blue school jumper 

(with or without a logo), black/grey/white socks or tights and black school shoes.  

Year 5 & 6 – Black school logo blazer, Blue school logo tie, white buttoned shirt, black or grey 

skirt/trousers/shorts, black/grey/white socks or tights and black school shoes. 

Any hair accessories should be basic and school colours. The only jewellery permitted are stud earrings and 

watches. No makeup or nail varnish is permitted.  Children should not wear trainers with their school 

uniform. Class teachers will be contacting parents if there are any discrepancies with school uniform. Please 

remember to name all items of school uniform.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 

We will be monitoring attendance very carefully and expect all children to be at least 95% attendance. Our 

current whole school attendance is 97.3%, well done to Year 5 who had 99.5% attendance last week! The 

academy have updated the attendance policy which can be found on the school website. Please be aware 

of the timings below that have been recently added along with changes to penalty notices for holidays.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



    

 

 

 

 

Key Dates- Autumn Term 2024 

 School Opens -  Wednesday 4th September  

 Reception 2025 Tour – Thursday 26th September 

 Year 5 Space Centre visit – Wednesday 9th October 

 Mental Health Day – Thursday 10th October 

 Individual school photos – Thursday 17th October 

 Parents Reading lesson viewing –Tuesday 22nd October 

@9am 

 PTA ‘Freaky Friday’ – Friday 22nd October 

 Half term – 28th October – 1st November 

 School opens – Monday 4th November 

 Parents Evening – Monday 11th & Tuesday 12th November 

 Year 3 Ferry Meadows visit – Wednesday 13th November 

 Parents Maths lesson viewing – Monday 9th December 

@9am 

 Christmas dinner – Wednesday 11th December 

 PTA Christmas Fair – Friday 13th December 

 Christingle – Monday 16th December 

 EYFS/KS1 Nativity performance – Wednesday 18th  

December @ 9am 

 Last day of term – Friday 20th December 

Mobile Phones 

As you would have probably seen on recent news reports, Ormiston Academies Trust are 

phasing out mobile phones in schools. As a Primary school mobile phones have never been 

permitted in school. I would like to remind you that if your child needs to bring their phone to 

school it MUST be handed in to a member of staff at the beginning of the school day and 

collected at home time. If children are found to have their phone on their person or in their bag 

we will ask them not to bring their phone to school.   


